

## HYDE PARK CENTRAL SCHOOL DISTRICT BOARD OF EDUCATION

P.O. Box 2033, 11 Boice Road Hyde Park, New York 12538-8033

Telephone: (845) 229-4000 Fax: (845) 229-4056

**BOE Members:** 

Michael Zagorski President

July 14, 2023

Michael Tibbetts Vice President

Dear Board Members and Community,

Denise Biery Trustee

Jesslyn Hollar

Trustee

Jessie Laguerre Trustee

Margaret Qatani Trustee

Edward Spence Trustee

Amanda Barrett Student BOE Member

Joanne Mikula District Clerk It is with a heavy heart that I submit my resignation from the Board of Education, effective August 9, 2023. After thoughtful consideration and discussion with my family, I have decided it is best that I dedicate my time at home. I have sincerely enjoyed working with such dedicated individuals to improve the education and well-being of our students.

I would like to take this opportunity to express my gratitude to my fellow school board members, the administration, teachers, and staff of Hyde Park Central Schools. The dedication and unwavering commitment you all demonstrate towards providing quality education is truly admirable. I am proud to have been a part of this team and witness firsthand the positive impact we have made on the lives of our students.

I would also like to express my appreciation to the community for their support and trust in me during my tenure on the Board of Education. It has been an honor to serve you and represent your interests. I sincerely hope that the excellent work being done by the school board continues to benefit our students and community as a whole.

Sincerely,

Denise Biery